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WLF SAYS ADOPTING REPRINTS GUIDANCE

WOULD PLACE FDA IN CONTEMPT OF COURT

The Washington Legal Foundation (WLF) this week warned the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) that it would violate the terms of a federal court injunction were it to adopt its Draft Guidance for Industry on reprint practices regarding articles/medical texts that contain off-label information concerning FDA-approved drugs and medical devices.


In comments filed last week in response to the Draft Guidance, WLF reminded FDA that a federal court injunction (issued in 1998 in Washington Legal Found. v. Friedman) prohibits FDA from preventing manufacturers from disseminating peer-reviewed medical journal articles and medical texts that contain off-label information.  WLF charged that the Draft Guidance violates the injunction and that FDA officials would be in contempt of court were they to adopt the Draft Guidance in final form.


WLF argued that if FDA intends to go forward with new restrictions on manufacturer speech, it must revise them to ensure that they violate neither the injunction nor the First Amendment.  WLF argued that the Draft Guidelines must be substantially more permissive in terms of the types of studies that may be the subject of a disseminatable journal article.  The Draft Guidance purports to limit dissemination to articles that report on “adequate and well-controlled clinical investigations,” a standard that would eliminate virtually all dissemination.  WLF also argued that the Draft Guidance imposes so many burdens on those seeking to disseminate articles (such as that they be accompanied by an extensive bibliography) that many manufacturers would be dissuaded from speaking because they would find those burdens too onerous.  Commenting on the Draft Guidance, WLF Chief Counsel Richard Samp said:

 


FDA needs to realize that disseminating information about efficacious off-label uses serves a vital health care function.  Patients will not receive state-of-the-art therapies if their doctors are not informed about those therapies.  Manufacturers – who have both the necessary resources and the incentive to exert the necessary effort – have traditionally played a large and beneficial role in supporting the dissemination of information about new uses of marketed products.


WLF has pledged to initiate court action if FDA adopts a final guidance that violates either the existing federal court injunction or the First Amendment.


WLF is a public interest law and policy center with supporters in all 50 States.  WLF regularly appears before federal and state courts to promote economic liberty and a limited and accountable government.

* * *


For further information, contact WLF Chief Counsel Richard Samp, 202-588-0302.  A copy of WLF's comments is posted on WLF's web site, www.wlf.org.
















